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THE MARTIN COUNTY

 BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS 

REGULAR MEETING

April 5 ,2022
MINUTES

The Martin County Commissioners convened in regular session Tuesday, April 22, 2022 in the Commissioners’ Room at the Courthouse located at 129 Main Street, Shoals, Indiana.  Commissioners present were President Paul R. George, Commissioner Aaron Summers and Commissioner Cody Roush.  Also present were Attorney Dave Lett and Auditor Bobbie Abel.  In attendance were  Scott Seals, Highway Superintendent; Terri Alcorn, Highway Clerk; DeAndra Magdaleno; Amanda Magdaleno; Andy Ringwald, EMA; Monty Wolf, EMA; Carolyn McGuire, Assessor;  Barb Hager; Mary Smith; Kim Showalter; Pat Jones; Mike Jones; Teresa Wininger, Deputy Auditor; Missy Cooper, Deputy Auditor; Dena Held, CED/Educator Extension.
 Meeting called to order with the Pledge to the Flag at 5:28 pm. 
The minutes from the regular meeting of March 22, 2022 were approved with a motion made by Commissioner Roush, seconded by Commissioner Summers. All in favor motion passed.
The Claims and Allowances were approved with the motion by Commissioner Summers, seconded by Commissioner Roush.  All in favor, the motion passed.  

Scott Seals, Highway Superintendent, received a letter from DNR notifying the county that they will be doing some logging over the next two years near Mundy Cemetery Road and will have flaggers stopping traffic at times while they are logging.  Motion to allow DNR to stop traffic was made by Commissioner Roush, seconded by Commissioner Summers. All in favor motion passed.
Scott Seals, Highway Superintendent, advised Highway Department employees summer hours schedule will begin effective April 25, 2022.   Seals also gave an update regarding equipment being repaired.  The highway department expects to hear back in the next week or two regarding Community Crossing Grant.
Terri Alcorn, Highway Clerk, received notification from the State of Indiana indicating a bridge project will cause a road closure on Highway 450 from February 2023 through November 2023. Detour routes have not been decided at this time.  Discussion regarding renaming the West section of Simmons Creek Rd.   After a discussion a decision was made to rename said section to Clifton Rd.  Motion by Commissioner Roush, seconded by Commissioner Summers. All in favor, the motion passed.
Dena Held, CED/Educator Extension, asked that everyone check their website for updates and information regarding the upcoming 4-H camps and events.  She encouraged youth participation.
Monty Wolf, EMA Director, gave updates regarding equipment being repaired.  Several equipment repair parts are on back order.  

Carolyn McGuire, Assessor, stated House Bill 1260 requires property record cards to be available online by September 2022.  Motion to enter into a service agreement with Schneider Geospatial for $567 beginning June 1,2022 through Dec 31,2022 and continuing in the amount of $972 to begin January 1,2023 through December 31, 2023 made by Commissioner Summers, seconded by Commissioner Roush.  All in favor motion passed.
County Attorney Dave Lett along with Auditor Abel provided Ordinance No. 2022-10 to the Board of Commissioners to reestablish the Cumulative Capital Development Fund that was recommended by the Department of Local Government Finance to be reestablished.  The rate is currently 0.0333 on each $100.00 of assessed value.   Motion made to reestablish Martin County Cumulative Capital Development Fund Ordinance No. 2022-10 was made by Commissioner Summers, seconded by Commissioner Roush.  All in favor motion passed.
A motion to approve Billy Kirkham as Colonial Agent of Record was made by Commissioner Roush, seconded by Commissioner Summers.  All in favor, motion passed.

A motion to approve Rex Strawn, EMC Ins. as Liability Insurance agent was made by Commissioner Roush, seconded by Commissioner Summers.  All in favor, motion passed.  
Auditor Abel stated a note of record indicating the Animal Control Officer issued a ticket on February 26, 2022 and was paid April 5, 2022. 
Deputy Auditor Winger reported Air Evac membership enrollment for Martin County continues with the majority of those eligible completed.
Auditor Abel stated SBOA finalized the 2019 and 2020 audit.  Per SBOA the audit was indicated as unmodified and of clean opinion.

Commissioner Roush asked when the ARPA funds can be released to the Town of Shoals.   Auditor Abel stated this will begin once the internal controls are established and finalized. 

Pat Jones had questions regarding the location of the new HR office position. Discussion followed.

Important Dates:
Safety Meeting to be held on Wednesday, April 13, 2022 @ 10:00 am at the Courthouse, subject to change during the elections and at 11:00 am for the Highway Department at the Highway Garage.
Deputy Auditor Wininger informed the Safety Meetings can now be held quarterly with additional meetings as needed.
Dena Held, Extension, offered the Learning Center for safety meetings if needed.
With no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 6:04 pm with a motion made by Commissioner Summers and seconded by Commissioner Roush.  All were in favor and the motion passed. The next Commissioner meeting will be held Tuesday, April 19, 22, 2022 at 5:30pm.  
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